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Pr. C. Rogers McCullough, Chairman
Advisory Committee .on Reactor Safeguards
U. 8. Atonis Energy Commission
Washington 25, B. £. . .

Dear Dr. MeCulloughi

By letter dated May 25, 1959, the Advisory Committas en Reactor

Safeguards was furnished with & copy of a notice of proposed

rule making concerning 10 CFR, Chapter 1. The notice was pube '
1ishad in the Pederal Register on May 13, 1959. ’

As you will recall, the proposed Tule favited public couments
on factors which may be considered in the gvaluation of ‘sitee
for power and testing reactors. Interested parsons wers al-
lowed .the sustomsry 30-day period for submlssion of views.

In view of the fwgortance of the proposed rule and in response
to reguests recsived from interested perscns, the Comsizsion is
sxtending the dats by which somments must ‘be received to August
24, 1959; the previous terminsl date for veceipt of comments
was June 23rd. A copy of the notice of extensiocn is snelosed.

$incerely yours,
CC: General Manager ' '

Secretariat
ACRS

0GC Barold L. Price, Director
Division of Licensing and

' Regulation SD ,
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